
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Upcoming Events 
 
 

Annunciation  
Parish Family Picnic 
Sunday, June 26 
(after Divine Liturgy) 

Enjoy hamburgers, hotdogs 
and more! 

(See details on page 2) 
 
 

Apostles Fast 
Monday, June 27 - 
Wednesday, June 29 

 
 

Vacation Church School 
Tuesday, June 28 -  
Friday, July 1 
(at Annunciation) 
10 amð1 pm 

(See details on page 6) 
 
 

VIP óChristmas in Julyô 
Luncheon 

Thursday, July 28 
Blue Hills Country Club 

 
 
 

A message from Fr. Dino  

 
The Newsletter of the Annunciation Greek Orthodox Church of Kansas City 

The theme for the Clergy-Laity Congress is ñYou are the Voice of Christ in a Changing 
World.ò  What follows are highlights of four articles written by His Eminence Archbishop 
Demetrios to help us focus our thoughts for a productive time together in Nashville.  Please 
read the highlights as a springboard to read the articles in their entirety, found at this web ad-
dress: https://www.clergylaity.org/home.  Enjoy! 
 

ñThis theme affirms our vital mission in this world, as we have been sent by Christ to proclaim 
the Gospel, to share truth in love, to be His voice.  Our Lord said to His disciples, and He con-
tinues to say to us today, As the Father has sent me, so I send you (John 20:21).  You are the 
light of the world (Matthew 5:14).ò 
 

1. ñOur focus is on the importance of knowing Christ in order to be the voice of 
Christ.  Knowing Christ and becoming His voice is the result of living all aspects of 
our lives in Him. From our knowledge of Christ we have this assurance, that we are 
sent in the power of His resurrection, and thus we have boldness to speak for Him in 
all places, under any circumstances, because we are the light of the world.ò 

 

2.   ñThe message we share as the voice of Christ is one of hope. Second, the voice of  
Christ is the voice of truth. His voice illuminates truth in a world where many are 
searching or are misguided by false ideologies. Third, the voice of Christ is filled with 
grace. Fourth, in truth and grace the voice of Christ through us reveals divine pow-
er.  Fifth, the voice of Christ is the voice of life. Sixth, the voice of Christ is an invita-
tion. Finally, our voice becomes the voice of Christ. We speak from our spiritual 
knowledge and our life experiences.  As we live each day in the presence of Christ, as 
we hear His voice guiding us in love, as we follow His will and see His power in and 
through us, we know that we are the voice of Christ.ò 

 

3. ñWe are presented constantly with events and moments of change from around the 
world.   All of this can be overwhelming, causing many to become insular and reject 
change or to feel lost while attempting to find meaning and purpose in the midst of 
change. In the midst of this changing world the voice of Christ offers assurance.  This 
voice through us speaks of His promises, offering hope in crisis, comfort in tragedy, 
and strength in weakness.  His voice and presence assure us of the protection and 
grace of God even in the face of death.  When many are frightened in the violent 
storms of a changing world He says to us and through us, It is I; do not be afraid 
(John 6:20). I ask you to consider prayerfully our theme and to reflect on how you are 
offering the voice of Christ through your lives and your parishes.ò  

 

4.    ñIn this article our focus is on how we are offering the voice of Christ in a changing 
world through the ministry and service of our Greek Orthodox Church in Ameri-

ca. First, we offer the voice of Christ through worship and ministry in the par-
ish. Family ministry and our Center for Family Care should continue to be a major 

focus of discussion and planning at our Congress so that we are equipped to share the 
voice of Christ in truth and grace and provide clarity, love, and guidance in the midst 

of so much confusion. In addition, I ask you to consider how you are offering the 
voice of Christ.  So many people need to hear His voice so that in Him they will find 
true and abundant life.ò 

Visit another Orthodox 
Church while on your 

Vacation! 
 

You are invited to experi-
ence Orthodox Christian 
worship and fellowship at 
the nearest parish during 
your travels this summer. 
 

Go to http://
www.goarch.org/parishes/ 
to find the parish closest to 
your vacation spot.  
 

Safe travels to all of our 
parishioners while traveling 
this summer! 

https://www.clergylaity.org/home
http://www.goarch.org/parishes/
http://www.goarch.org/parishes/
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0ÁÒÉÓÈ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ 

Father Dino Sinos 
Presiding Priest 
816-942-9100 

 
John Kouris 
President 
913-441-9464 

 
Joe Gardner 
Vice President 
816-325-0486 

 
Al Safady 
Treasurer 
816-941-9278 

 
Phil Wood 

Assistant Treasurer 
913-226-3661 

 
Karen Dunlap 
Secretary 
913-219-4311 

 
Ath Argiris 
913-851-3217 

 
Denise Bozikis 
816 517-2768 

 
Rick Chambers  
816-863-2254 

 
Dr. Ted Dimas  
913-638-5763 

 
Rob Gensler 
913-579-6799 

  
Bill Kartsonis 
816-537-6940 

 
Effie Mitsopoulos 
816-333-1905 

 
Lou Petrakos 
816-941-2299 

 
Tom T. Vleisides 
816-665-8421 

 
Joanne Leeper &  
Christi Paschang 

Philoptochos Co-Presidents 
Ex-Officio 
913-681-5865 
816-942-7517 

 
Keith Maib (ex-officio) 
Special Advisor for  

Metropolis & Archdiocese  
Affairs 

We are so grateful for all of our Annunciation Stewards ... 

...as we support the Ministries of Annunciation with our time, talent and treasure.  

It has been a joy to watch the picture in the west hallway fill up with the names of 
our pledging Stewards as God multiplies our gifts as he did through Jesus with 
the loaves and fish.  

Thanks especially to Gene Reuter for creating the backdrop to display our gifts 
and to Al Safady for creating the loaves that are a tangible symbol of the 2016 
Stewardship campaign.  

We will leave out the display for the remainder of the year to remind us of the  
importance of sacrificial giving as part of our faith and of the power of God to  
multiply our gifts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3ÔÅ×ÁÒÄÓÈÉÐ 

Please join us for the  
Annunciation Parish Family Picnic! 

 

Sunday, June 26 
(after Divine Liturgy) 

 
Enjoy hamburgers, hotdogs and more  

with fellow parishioners! 
 

Learn about the progress of the Church  
Health Team Goals and Initiatives and 
how you can become involved! 

 
Please sign up in the Fellowship Hall. 

tel:816%20325%200486
tel:913-226-3661
tel:913-219-4311
tel:816%20517-2768
tel:816-863-2254
tel:913-638-5763
tel:816-665-8421
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At our Cookie Exchange, December 2016 
We assembled 12 gifts bags with baked items, gifts and cards to deliver to our homebound parishioners. 

 

 

 

 

 

. 
 

 

January 2016   
A $2,500.00 grant check from National Philoptochos was presented to Shepherd's Center of Kansas City Central.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 2016  
Over 55 loaves of bread were baked for the Vasilopita bread sale. 

. 

 

   

 

 

Focus ÏÎ 0ÈÉÌÏÐÔÏÃÈÏÓ 
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January 2016ðVasilopita Sunday  
Over  $2,200.00 was collected at our Vasilopita bread sale benefiting Saint Basil Academy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 2016 
We hosted a lovely Godparents Day reception following Divine Liturgy.  

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

February 2016 
We cooked and served over 380 meals at Reconciliation Services. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Focus ÏÎ 0ÈÉÌÏÐÔÏÃÈÏÓ 


